



SOAL UJIAN PENDIDIKAN KESETARAAN (UPK)
TAHUN PELAJARAN 2021/2022

Mata Pelajaran : Bahasa Inggris
Program : Paket B

Hari/Tanggal :
Waktu : 120 menit

Petunjuk Umum

Jawablah pertanyaan dibawah ini dengan cara mengetik huruf A, B, C, D atau E untuk jawaban yang tepat dan benar pada kolom yang telah disediakan.

Selamat Mengerjakan

A. Pilihan Ganda

1. " October 22nd, 2018, Danang, OSIS Chairman "
The word " chairman" has the closest meaning to...
- A. Representative
B. Supervisor

C. Manager
D. Leader

The following text is for questions 2 and 3

Calling all student actors!
Come join Mrs. Fauziah's after school drama club!
Meeting will be held every Wednesday after school in
the school hall
For student who want to learn how to write stories
and make properties for drama are also welcome!
For more information, do not hesitase to contact
Mrs. Fauziah at (022) 1234123

2. What is the announcement about?
- A. A school drama club
B. A drama performance show
- C. An acting and writing cuorse
D. A tour to see how stage actor practise
3. Who are recommended to join the club
- A. Students who love watching drama
B. Students who are taught by Mrs. Fauziah
C. Students who want to make stories for drama
D. Students who want to spendtheir after-school time
4. " Do not hesitate to contact Mrs. Fauziah..."
The underlined word is closest in meaning to...
- A. Call
B. Talk
- C. Worry
D. Doubt

Read the following text carefully

An earthquake of 8.5 richter scale has shaken the coastal areas in home parts of the world. It centered in Indian Ocean. It caused tsunami wave that swept some parts of Indonesia, Ceylon, India, Bangladesh, Malaysia and Thailand. It took the lives of at least 155,000 people.

5. How big was the earthquake? It is ...
- 155 thousand people
 - 8.5 richter scale
 - As big as six countries
 - Less than 8 richter scale
6. Where did it center?
- It centered in ...
- Indian Ocean
 - Malaysia
 - Bangladesh
 - Thailand
7. Bila : where are you going there?
- Deren : I am going to the tailor. I want to make a skirt.
- I ... it next week for my school orientation.
- Will wear
 - Have worn
 - Wore
 - Wear

Read the following text carefully

Australia is the smallest continent in the world. The borders of Australia in the north are Timor Sea and Arafuru Sea. The border in the east is Pacific Ocean and Tasmania Sea is the border in the south and west. It's also a continent with the mountain ranges in the world. Australia is also a country. Its capital is Canberra. The area is approximately 7,683,300 square kilometers.

8. The border of Australia in the south and west is ...
- Timor sea
 - Tasmania sea
 - Arafuru sea
 - Pacific ocean

This text is for questions 14 to 15

INGREDIENTS

- 1/2 cup rice flour
 - 2 1/2 cups coconut milk
 - 1/2 cup freshly grated coconut (or 1/2 cup unsweetened dried coconut flakes moistened with 1-2 tbsp water)
 - 1 tbsp salt
 - 3 pandan leaves (tied in a knot)
- Palm sugar
- 1 pandan leaf
 - 1/2 cup palm sugar (grated or crumbled)
 - 1/4 cup water

INSTRUCTIONS

To make palm sugar syrup:

Tear pandan leaf into strips and tie strips together in a knot. In a small saucepan, add pandan leaf, sugar, and 1/4 cup of water. Simmer for about 5 minutes. Keep stirring until sugar is completely dissolved. Take out pandan leaf and pour syrup through a sieve into a bowl. Set aside to cool.

To make the bubur :

- In a mixing bowl, combine the coconut milk, rice flour and 1/2 tsp salt. Pour mixture through a sieve to remove lumps.
- Place the mixture in a non-stick saucepan, add pandan leaves and cook the mixture on low heat for about 15-20 mins. While cooking, stir constantly until the mixture thickens and starts to boil. Remove from the heat and pour into serving bowls.
- Combine the grated coconut and salt, and mix well.

(4) To serve, top *bubur sumsum* with palm sugar syrup.

9. When making the palm sugar syrup, what should we do after the sugar is melted?
- A. Keep stirring the syrup.
 - B. Pour the syrup into *bubur sumsum*
 - C. Slimmer the syrup for about 5 minutes.
 - D. Take away the pandan leaves and pour th syrup.
10. "...pour into serving bowl." (Step 2)
- The underlined word is closest in meaning to...
- A. Transfer
 - B. Remove
 - C. Simmer
 - D. Taste

This text is for questions 16 to 19

I remember a very embarrassing story that occurred to me one year ago, on my graduation day from junior high school.

During my graduation I was wearing uncomfortable sandals and I brought wedges in a separate bag to change into after we walked across the stage. I thought it would be a good idea to change shoes while standing in line. When I was switching shoes, one of them fell out of my hand and as I went down to grab it, I slipped on my graduation gown and flashed everyone in line. All I could do was get up and not make eye contact with anyone. It didn't help that my friend behind me muttered repeatedly, "I don't know you, I don't know you, I don't know you. I'm not your friend." I really wanted to scream at her, "it's not only you who is ashamed. I am ashamed of myself too!" But my face was too red to speak even a word.

11. What is the best title of the text above?
- A. Ashamed at my graduation party
 - B. The broken friendship
 - C. The broken sandals
 - D. The graduate lines
12. Why did the writer want to change her sandals?
- A. Because she wanted to help her friend whose shoes weren't comfortable.
 - B. Because the sandals she wore at first weren't comfortable
 - C. Because she wanted to look more glamorous
 - D. Because the first sandals were broken off
13. What did the writer do after hearing her friend say that she didn't know her?
- A. She kept silent
 - B. She screamed at her
 - C. She pretended not to hear
 - D. She kept reaching for her shoes
14. "My friend behind me muttered repeatedly." (Paragrap 2)
- The underlined word is closest in meaning to...
- A. Noisily
 - B. Quietly
 - C. Silently
 - D. Frequently

The following text is for questions 20 and 21

Fahmi is turning 15!
Please join us to celebrate the day!
Day, date: Thursday, may 17th, 2018
Time : 4 pm
Place : Fahmi's house at Jalan Munjul 56, Purwakarta

15. What is the purpose of the text above?
- A. To ask people to give present to Fahmi on his birthday
 - B. To invite people to attend Fahmi's birthday party
 - C. To tell people that Fahmi was born on May 17th
 - D. To invite people to come to Fahmi's news house
16. When will the party be held?
- A. In the evening
 - B. In the morning

C. In the afternoon

D. Early in the morning

The following text is for questions 22 to 24

A rich old farmer, who felt that he had not many more days to live, called his sons to his bedside. "My sons," he said, "I have something to tell you. Do not sell the estate that has belonged to our family for so many generations. Somewhere on it is hidden a rich treasure. I do not know the exact spot, but it is there, and you will surely find it. Give all your energy to search for it." The father died. Soon the sons set to work digging with all their might, turning up every foot of ground with their spades, and going over the whole farm two or three times. At last, they found no hidden gold, but at harvest time they settled their accounts and pocketed a rich profit far greater than that of any of their neighbours. They understood now that the treasure their father had told them about was the wealth of crop, and that in their hardworking had they found the treasure.

17. Who had the most profit of the harvest?
- A. The farmer
B. The farmer's sons
C. The farmer's neighbours
D. The one who buried the treasure
18. "They" understood now that the treasure..." (paragraph 4)
What does the word "They" refer to?
- A. The farmers
B. The farmer's sons
C. The wealth of crop
D. The son's neighbours
E.
19. What can be learn from the story?
- A. Burying treasure is just a lie
B. Hardworking is real treasure
C. Let others do what they want to do
D. Do not expect something from other people
20. Shinta is in Bogor botanic garden. She is looking at rafflesia arnoldi. She is very surprised and shouted ...
- A. What the big flower
B. What a big flower it is
C. Oh it is a big flower
D. It is big flower
21. I can't ride a bicycle
She can't ride a bicycle
The right combination for the sentences above is ...
- A. She can't ride a bicycle and I too
B. I can't a bicycle and she can't so
C. She can't ride a bicycle and I can't either
D. I can't ride a bicycle and neither can she
22. Ari : Ra, look at here
Ira : Wow ...
- A. Nothing is interesting there
B. Do you think it is beautiful
C. What a beautiful scenery it is
D. How many people come here

The following text is for questions 28 to 30

Serabi solo

Ingredients:

1. 1 tablespoon wheat flour
2. 1 tablespoon sugar
3. 5 g instant yeast
4. 250 g rice flour
5. 125 g sugar
6. 1 egg
7. 500 mL coconut milk
8. Grated cheese for topping

Steps:

1. Firstly, make the main mixture. It is made with wheat flour, sugar, yeast, and water. Mix them together and set it aside for 5 minutes.
2. Mix rice flour, sugar, egg, the main mixture, and 200 mL coconut milk. Stir them until mixed.
3. Add 300 mL coconut milk to the mixture, mix again. Then let it cool for 2 hours.
4. Heat a mold with small fire.
5. Pour 150 mL the mixture into the mold and press.
6. Cook for about 4 minutes and lift.
7. Sprinkle the grated cheese on top, and serve.

23. We pour the mixture into the hot mold...
- A. After we heat the mixture with small fire
 - B. Before we add another 300 mL coconut milk
 - C. After we set aside the mixture for two hours
 - D. Right after we mix the mixture with 300 mL coconut milk
24. What tools do we probably need to make serabi solo?
- A. Sieve, tray, and oven
 - B. Mold, grater and frying pan
 - C. Mold, mixing bowl and grater
 - D. Mortar, pestle and chopping board
25. "Stir" them until mixed." (Step 2)
The underlined word is similar in meaning to...
- A. Pour
 - B. Filter
 - C. Whisk
 - D. Grease

The following text is for questions 31 to 33

King cobra are poisonous snakes that live in South and Southeast Asia. The reptile makes its home in forests and swamps. It can grow up to 18 feet long. Its toxic bite is powerful enough to kill an elephant.

Cobras eat small mammals, lizards, and birds. They can also end up on the dinner menu-the snake is a favorite meal of the mongoose, a kind of mammal.

When facing predators, king cobras try to act like tough guys. They often expand ribs and muscles on both sides of their necks to create a hood. The hood makes the snake appear extra big.

26. What is the text mainly about?
- A. The general description of king cobras
 - B. The general habitat of king cobras
 - C. The main prey of king cobras
 - D. The predators of king cobras
27. What is the main idea of paragraph 3?
- A. King cobras can pretend
 - B. King cobras can beat all of their predators
 - C. King cobras as mongooses favorite meal
 - D. King cobras expand their side body to scare their predators
28. "They" often expand ribs and muscles on both sides of their necks to create a hood." (Paragraph 3)
The word "They" refers to...
- A. Predators
 - B. Tough guys
 - C. King cobras
 - D. Ribs and muscles
29. Karin : may I look at this. This is a grape tree
Maya : ...
- A. Sorry?
 - B. Really?
 - C. So
 - D. What a grape tree
30. Iman : widi I am sleepy
Widi : Pardon
Iman : I am sleepy
The underlined word above expresses...

- A. Attention
- B. Admiration
- C. Repetition
- D. Apology

This text is for questions 36

NEURO-BEST 950 mg

Don't waste your money on weak brain support supplements that don't work...

Enhance your brain to get more done with neuro-Best!

- Enhance daily brain function
 - Boost memory and focus
 - Sharpen alertness and energy
 - Reduce stress and anxiety
 - 90-day money back guarantee
- Shop now

31. "Reduce stress and anxiety"

The underlined word can be replaced with...

- | | |
|------------|-----------|
| A. Lower | C. Remove |
| B. Replace | D. Destro |

The following text is for questions 37 to 40

Sea Otters

Sea Otters are part of the weasel family. They have webbed feet and waterproof fur to keep them dry and warm. They also have ears that close in the water.

Sea Otters often float at the water's surface in forests of kelp, but also use rocks to help them open mussels or their shellfish. Otters place a rock on their chests and smash the shellfish against it until it breaks open to reveal the tasty meat inside. They also eat aquatic creatures such as sea urchins, crabs, squid, octopuses, and fish.

Sea Otters are the only otters that give birth in the water. Mothers cuddle their young while floating on their backs and hold infants on their chests to nurse them. They quickly teach them to swim and hunt for themselves.

Sea Otters wash themselves after meals, cleaning their coat with their teeth and paws. They need to keep their fur coat clean so it stays waterproof.

32. What does the text mainly tell about?

- | | |
|---------------------------------|----------------------------------|
| A. Classification of sea otters | C. What activities sea otters do |
| B. How sea otters give birth | D. Characteristics of sea otters |
| E. | |

33. What do Otters usually do when floating on their backs?

- A. Nap, cuddle their young, and clean their coat
- B. Nap, eat shellfish, and cuddle their babies
- C. Sleep, eat and bask under the sun
- D. Catch fish, eat, and give birth

34. Why do otters keep their fur waterproof?

- | | |
|---|----------------------------------|
| A. To catch their prey such as crabs and fish | C. To keep them from cold waters |
| B. To keep their babies warm inside | D. To keep the meat they get |

35. "...to reveal the tasty meat inside." (Paragraph 3)

The underlined word is closest in meaning to...

- | | |
|--------------|-----------|
| A. Delicious | C. Bitter |
| B. Original | D. Salty |